CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS

LEO J. MUIR, President

BELMONT 9380

December 30, 1942

Mr. and Mrs. W. W. McArthur St. George, Utah

Dear Brother and Sister McArthur:

I greatly appreciate your kind letter of December 26. Naturally we are happy to hear from the parents of our missionaries.

We have thoroughly enjoyed your son, Elder McArthur, while he has been at the mission home. He has been an excellent recorder, painstaking in every detail and faithful to every trust.

As a member of the mission home family he has been congenial, cooperative and respectful. Frankly we are very fond of him.

In the studies we have pursued at the mission home Elder McArthur has exhibited a superior knowledge of the scriptures and of Latter-day Saint theology.

We hope it will be our pleasure some day to meet the parents of this fine young man.

Sister Muir joins me in thanking you for your kind letter and in extending to both of you greetings and good wishes for the New Year.

LJM:fow